Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee Meeting Minutes
The Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA on Tuesday, June 3, 2025.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer & Ryan Kough.
The members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Borough Engineer Qian Zhang, Maintenance Foreman Travis Gutshall, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairman Terry Green called the Maintenance Committee meeting to order at 2:00 PM.
Chairman Terry Green recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
Ryan Kough of 2240 Ellis Avenue was there to talk about the water runoff in the highlands to her property.  Ryan said that this has caused damages, that she has photos that she will send.  Ryan asked if the borough was going to do anything about this.
There was a discussion on this and that water comes down Miller Avenue and something needs done.
Terry Green said that this probably starts above Miller Avenue.
Travis Gutshall said where are we going to run the water too.
Ryan Kough then talked about rules and regulations on building close to the property line.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said there are ordinances in line with buildings.
Chris Stevens said we will need to take a look at this and see where we can take the water too.
Chris Stevens and Terry Grenn both said this is the first for water runoff on this side.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Maintenance Foreman’s report.
Travis Gutshall said he had nothing new to report.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Borough Engineer’s report.
Qian Zhang spoke on the Strategic Business Plan and said that Luis, Executive Advisor for GHD was coming in Tuesday, June 10th and will be departing on Thursday, June 12th.  Qian said the stakeholder engagement was set for Wednesday, June 11th.
Qian Zhang said the focus groups should be bigger property owners, Juniata College, restaurants, bars, downtown business owners, Huntingdon County Business & Industry and Chamber of Commerce.
Qian Zhang said that the Downtown Revitalization should be included with the Strategic Business Plan.
Qian Zhang spoke on the Amphitheater Restroom project.
Travis Gutshall said they have graded, and the contractor will be pouring concrete on Thursday.
Qian Zhang said the HOP for the Cold Springs Road, Water Line Replacement, should be sent in soon.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said the 1987 Tandem Truck that Maintenance has belonged to the sewer department.  Chris said this is bigger than your normal dump trucks.
Chris Stevens said that Travis Gutshall has found a new tandem truck for $178,802 on Costars and we can also get a trailer for $38,000 on Costars.  Chris Stevens said that we have not spent any money out of Liquid Fuels for equipment and we can do this.
The Maintenance Committee recommends a motion to purchase a new tandem dump truck for $178,802 and trailer for $38,000 from Costars to be paid out of the Liquid Fuels Fund.
Chairman Terry Green called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairman Terry Green called on new business.
Vice-President David Fortson thanked the Maintenance Department for the excellent work.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Maintenance Committee meeting was adjourned at 2:30 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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